
 

 

Town of Goshen 

Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

September 24, 2018 

 

Present:  Bob Bell, Doug O’Clair, Bruce Nadeau, Roberta Roberts, Harold Roberts, Gary 

Dennis, Raymond Porter, Dan Peterson, Sandy Sonnichsen, Cindy Rouillard  

The meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. 

• Check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• Raymond Porter updated the Selectmen on the Right to Know meeting that will be held 

on September 26 @ 7:00.  The meeting is open to the public. 

• Roberta and Harold Roberts stated someone was shooting guns from10:00 am -6:00 

pm., Saturday and Sunday all summer.  Cindy will ask the police to talk with Mr. & Mrs. 

Roberts in regards to the situation to see who and where the shooting is coming from. 

• The Selectmen discussed to have all Departments get approval from the Selectmen for 

any purchases $1,000 and over. 

• The Selectmen discussed the Job description for the Police department.  The Selectmen 

want the Police to submit a report for the selectmen meetings.  The report would 

contain all calls, how long the calls were, and the mileage on the cruiser or truck from 

start to end of their shift. 

• Sandy Sonnichsen stated the grant she applied for, for the grange foundation has been 

approved.  The amount of the grant is $9,900. The Town will receive half of the money 

before the project begins and when project is complete the remaining money will be 

paid to the town. The town does not need to match any of the money. 

• Chief Peterson stated he received an estimate for $1,800, to have the tree that is 

hanging over the fire house trimmed.  The tree is not on town property but the owner 

gave Dan permission to have it trimmed. 

Dan state the first class for the training went well. 

• Cindy stated the she received an email from the auditor, Paul Messier in regards to 

doing the Library payroll.  Bob stated he thinks the library should continue to do their 

own payroll.  Doug and Bruce agreed. 

• The Selectmen accepted the bid from Callum’s Property Maintenance to build the roofs 

to go over the canisters at the transfer station. 

• Doug asked Cindy to call Jeff Stratcher to see what the schedule is for Old Province Road 

Project will begin. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 


